
Next week sees most of us on the move. 

1. The timetable for ECE Camp and Muster has been included in this 

newsletter. Please note that the Year 6&7 Graduation begins at 5.00pm at 

the Broome Camp School. Everyone is welcome to attend and to this end 

I will remind people that this is a formal event. 

2. After the Graduation on Monday 4th December we have dinner and then 

at around 7pm Santa arrives and following that we the Christmas Disco. 
 

Please see the attached timetables for any other information about what is 

happening next week. 

 

Chaplain  

Our school Chaplain Paul White will be in attendance next Monday night and 

he will be talking to families about the possibility of making home visits in his 

role as School Chaplain. 

 

Reports 

Reports will be mailed by the end of this week. 

 

Paul Noble  

 

Resource Returns  

It is getting toward the end of term and we need all readers and any resources 

that are no longer being used returned for stocktake. If anyone requires a 

printout of what they have on loan please contact Kerry Doust 

(Kerry.Doust@education.wa.edu.au) or phone the school.  

 

School Survey 

Reminder!  If you haven't had a chance to complete our school survey, please 

do so by following the link below. 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/V25G2CK 

Thanks!  

Katherine Mills 
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Important 

Dates 

27th November– 

Scool Council 

Meeting at 6pm in 

the Muster Room 

4th December– 

Year 6 & 7 

Graduation 

Christmas party 

Arrive at BCS 

Muster and ECE 

Classes 

5th December– 

Years 4-7 depart for 

Muster 

7th December – 

ECE Camp 

concludes 

11th December– 

Years 4-7 return 

from Muster 

14th December– 

Last day of school 

for students 
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Thank you to everyone who has gotten involved with our T-Ball Challenge. If you haven’t  

yet, now is the time to start practising for our school T-Ball game on the first day of camp.  

Don’t forget to bring your glove to camp! 

Congratulations to the following  students for their efforts in our Week 6 Batting challenge. 

Don’t forget to get your results in for last weeks throwing challenge! 

Elsie McIlroy  

Pre-Primary 
 

Emily Taylor  

Kindy 
 

Shianne Phillips 

Year 1 
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Winston Goonack 

 Year2 

Bill O’Brien 

Year 5 

Leesharnie Phillips  

Year 6 

Wesley Phillips 

Year 7 



Meet our School Chaplain,  

Paul White 
Hi students and Parents, 
My name is Paul White and I am now the new chaplain for Kimberley School of 

the Air (KSOTA) as Jonathon Spurgeon the previous chaplain has passed the 

banner onto me. I’m really looking forward to catching up and meeting some of 

you at the school camp down in Broome next Monday afternoon. 
I was raised in Derby, went to school up here in the Kimberley and married my 

wife Laurel 47 years ago in Derby. Since then we have raised our 4 children and 

now enjoy spending time with our 13 grandchildren as well. 
We commenced a flying ministry called “Kingdom Aviation Ministries” in the 

Kimberley 17 years ago and operate 4 planes and have our own permanent 

aeroplane hanger based in Derby. 
Four years ago we signed an MOU agreement and entered into a partnership 

with “YouthCARE WA”. They run chaplaincy in all our Government schools in 

WA. Kingdom Aviation then commenced chaplaincy into many remote schools 

in the Kimberley with them and really look forward to growing a good 

relationship with KSOTA.  
Over the years I have been a chaplain to the Police Department, Home and 

Community Care and various schools. I am also a trained “Pastoral Critical 

Incident Response” chaplain, (PCIR). 

God bless and cheers for now, 

 

Chaplain Paul White 

0419952464 

plbapderby@bigpond.com 


